### **APPENDIX "A"**

## **CITY OF VAUGHAN**

# **REPORT NO. 33 OF THE**

# **SPECIAL COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (1)**

For consideration by the Council of the City of Vaughan on April 14, 2003

The Special Committee of the Whole met at 6:07 p.m., on April 7, 2003.

Present: Councillor Linda D. Jackson, Chair

Mayor Michael Di Biase (6:28 p.m.)

Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio (6:17 p.m.)

Regional Councillor Gino Rosati

Councillor Bernie Di Vona Councillor Mario F. Ferri Councillor Susan Kadis Councillor Mario G. Racco

The following items were dealt with:

1 VAUGHAN MILLS ROAD EMERGENCY TRAFFIC CALMING MEASURES

(Referred from the Council Meeting of March 31, 2003)

## The Special Committee of the Whole recommends:

- 1) That the following recommendation contained in the report of Councillor Jackson, dated March 31, 2003, be approved subject to replacing "\$130,000" with "\$30,000" where it appears in Clause 4;
- 2) That staff schedule a meeting between York Regional Police Districts 2 and 4 and Members of Council to discuss traffic concerns:
- 3) That the memorandum from the Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, dated April 4, 2003, be received; and
- 4) That the following deputations and written submission, be received:
  - a) Mr. Derek Kowlessar, 153 Vaughan Mills Road, Woodbridge, L4H 1K2;
  - b) Ms. Sabina Lamanna, 19 Vaughan Mills Road, Woodbridge, L4H 1E3;
  - c) Ms. Susan Schmolinski, 2768 Kingsberry Crescent, Mississauga, L5B 2K9;
  - d) Mr. Adrian Visentin, 149 Longview Crescent, Woodbridge, L4H 1A9;
  - e) Ms. Tania Sterling, 61 Vaughan Mills Road, Woodbridge, L4H 1E3;
  - f) Mr. Anthony Fasciano, 60 Vaughan Mills Road, Woodbridge, L4H 1C8;
  - g) Mr. Frank Canaletti, 35 Vaughan Mills Road, Woodbridge, L4H 1E3;
  - h) Mr. Brian Child, 5 Humberview Drive, Woodbridge, L4H 1B1, and written submission;

## **APPENDIX 'A'** REPORT NO. 33 OF THE SPECIAL COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (1) FOR CONSIDERATION BY COUNCIL, APRIL 14, 2003

- i) Ms. Diane Rembacz, Columbus Trail Residents' Association, 208 America Avenue, Maple, L6A 3E8; and
- j) Mr. Mark Liddy, 36 Humberview Drive, Woodbridge, L4H 1B1.

Council, at its meeting of March 31, 2003, adopted the following:

- 1) THAT the following recommendation contained in the report of Councillor Jackson, dated March 31, 2003, be approved subject to replacing "\$130,000" with "\$30,000" where it appears in Clause 4:
- 2) THAT staff schedule a meeting between York Regional Police Districts 2 and 4 and Members of Council to discuss traffic concerns; and
- 3) THAT the matter be referred to a Special Committee of the Whole meeting on April 7, 2003 at 6:00 p.m.

Report of Councillor Jackson dated March 31, 2002

#### Recommendation

Councillor Linda D. Jackson recommends:

- 1) THAT guidance to motorists be improved through upgraded signage (steep grade, hidden intersection, speed advisory) and relocation of deficient signs, and
- THAT staff investigate the possibility of relocating the postal box away from the steep hill or 2) completely off Vaughan Mills Road, and
- 3) THAT roadway centerline markings be placed in conjunction with pavement reflectors from Langstaff Road to Roselawn Drive, and
- 4) THAT funds in the amount of \$130,000 be allocated for emergency traffic calming measures

	,	along Vaughan Mills Road between Langstaff Road and Roselawn Drive, and
Ę	,	THAT this area be recognized by Council as being a High Priority for Emergency Traffic Calming measures, and
6	•	THAT staff be authorized to retain the services of Mark Lenters, P.Eng., SRM Associates to conduct a separate survey of the southern portion of Vaughan Mills Road from the Vaughan Mills Bridge to Langstaff Road.
The meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m.		
Respectfully submitted,		
Councillor Linda D. Jackson, Chair		